
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  
Sent: Thursday, 1 December 2016 3:03 PM 

To: Stuart Maxwell 
Cc: Shaun Schmitke (shaun.schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au); Raul Baonza (rjb@ccfnsw.com); 

Melissa Adler (m.adler@hia.com.au); Vasuki Paul; Guy Noble (guy@etuaustralia.org.au); Michael 
Nguyen (michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au); Roushan Walsh 

Subject: RE: AM2016/23 and Ors - 4 yearly Review - Construction Awards 

 
Dear Mr Maxwell,  
 
The Commission has determined to grant the CFMEU’s request for an extension of time to file its 
submissions and evidence by 5.00pm Friday 9 December 2016. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Katrine Huynh  
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
katrine.huynh@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
Please be aware my telephone number has changed. My new phone number is (02) 9308 1812. Please 
update your records accordingly. 
 
From: Stuart Maxwell [mailto:smaxwell@cfmeu.org]  
Sent: Thursday, 1 December 2016 8:58 AM 

To: AMOD 

Cc: Chambers - Hatcher VP; Shaun Schmitke (shaun.schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au); Raul Baonza 
(rjb@ccfnsw.com); Melissa Adler (m.adler@hia.com.au); Vasuki Paul; Guy Noble 

(guy@etuaustralia.org.au); Michael Nguyen (michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au); Roushan Walsh 
Subject: AM2016/23 and Ors - 4 yearly Review - Construction Awards 

 
Dear Vice President Hatcher, 
 
Further to the directions in AM2016/23 - 4 yearly review of modern awards – Construction Awards, 
issued on 26th October 2016, the CFMEU (Construction and General Division) seeks a variation to the 
Directions to allow an extension of time until 5.00pm Friday 9th  December 2016 for the filing of 
submissions and evidence in support of the variations we propose. The reason that we seek the 
variation is that due to the recent “activity” in the Federal Parliament affecting the construction 
industry, it has been extremely difficult to finalise our submission and witness statements. The 
extension by 7 days will allow us to file our full submission and evidence by the requested date. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Stuart Maxwell 
Senior National Industrial Officer 

------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 
Construction & General Division, National Office 
Level 9, 215-217 Clarence St, Sydney  NSW  2000 
T:  02 8524 5800  F: 02 8524 5801   
---------------------------------------------------------------- 
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